St MARY'S CHURCH Sunday services

2nd June 9.15 All Age Worship led by Annie Harrison 9th June 6.00 Evening Prayer led by Annie Harrison 16th June 9.15 Eucharist, celebrant Tony Burdon

23rd June 9.15 Morning Prayer led by Bronnie Broadhurst 30th June 10.00 Pocklington Group Service at Huggate

celebrant Rodney Nicholson

Evening Prayer on the second Sunday will now be at 6 pm, during the summer months.

A secretary is needed for the Parochial Church Council, to take Minutes for around 5 meetings a year. The Wardens would be delighted if anyone feels able to support the church by helping with this.

Come and enjoy the peace and tranquillity of the churchyard and escape the pressures of modern life for a while!

Christian Aid collection

Thank you to all who contributed to the house-to-house collection. £129.70 was raised to help some of world's poorest people, with another £12 which will come from Gift Aid. Thank you, everyone.

CONTACT

Huggate News is produced by Jenny Zarek and Teresa Purdy. We are grateful to those who assist with distribution in the village; we are not always able to deliver to outlying addresses but if you would like to receive future editions by email to ensure receipt, please send us your email address. You can contact Huggate News by email at huggatenews@btinternet.com, or in writing c/o Horsedale House or Orchard House.

PLEASE send information BEFORE THE END OF THE MONTH for the next edition, so that we can produce it promptly.

Huggate News is grateful to Huggate Parish Council for financial support for the costs of production.

HUGGATE NEWS

June 2019

6th July March the Wolds

Clive Owen of Cleveland, Pocklington Lane, Huggate is doing a 12 mile sponsored walk on 6th July in aid of the charity Prostate Cancer UK. The walk will start at 10.30am and will start and finish at The Wolds Inn.

Over 11,000 men a year die as a result of prostate cancer and the charity does great research and support work to try and reduce the risk and provide support.

The more walkers the better, and if you would like to join Clive on 6th July please contact him on clive.owen@live.co.uk or ring 288567 and he will let you have a sponsor form.

If you would like to sponsor Clive and not walk, please contact him, or go to his Just Giving web page at Clive's March the Wolds

Thank you

Coffee Morning Saturday 29th June

at Plum Tree Studio 10-12pm to raise funds to support Mind. Art work will be on display and for sale.

Village Quiz Night

Friday 21st June at the Wolds Inn (change from 14th June)

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Thank you to Jenni Shields who has been Chair of the Parish Council for the past few years and has now stood down from the Council.

Jill Cussans Adams has now taken over as Chairperson and Jane Leaver remains the Vice Chair.

We have been notified about bus trips from the Wolds Villages which are provided by Holderness Area Rural Transport. Their next trip is to Langlands Garden Centre on Monday 17th June and costs £7, please call 01964 536684 between 9am and 12 noon Monday to Friday to book a place. Future trips are detailed on the village website https://www.huggatevillage.org/

Thank you to those who attended the village meeting, the minutes are displayed on the village website and on the noticeboard.

Dog Fouling

East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) has raised concern regarding the amount of dog fouling that is present on our grassy areas. The Parish Council have been informed that if the amount of dog fouling continues on the grass they may refuse to cut it. We really don't want this to happen and want to keep Huggate free from dog fouling, therefore this is a polite plea to everyone:

Firstly, please accompany your dog when it goes outside in case it does more than just a wee

Secondly if you feel confident to challenge an offending dog owner and ask them to use the nearest bin or take it home, please do so. If instead you don't want to challenge them, please let your parish council know (clerk-huggate@outlook.com) and we will consider what action to take

ERYC has a dog warden who dog fouling offences can be reported to by calling 01482 396301 (this can result in a £75 fixed penalty being issued.)

All of the village's litter bins may be used for disposing of bagged up dog waste and we appreciate that you as residents might not be the owners of the offending dogs, due to the village being frequently used by visitors to the Wolds, therefore we have purchased templates to stencil on to pavements to deter dog fouling which we hope will improve the present situation.

Thank you for your support to keep our village clean, safe and free from dog fouling.

Huggate News is grateful to the Parish Council for agreeing further support for the costs of producing Huggate News.



Kevin Gulwell-Fozzard

Dear All,

The funeral of my beloved husband took place at East Riding Crematorium [Octon] on Wednesday the 22nd of May. From the three of us, a most sincere "thank you" to the many scores of you who attended the service that afternoon.

A collection was held for *MIND* the mental health charity and I am pleased to advise that a total of £1,000 was donated. I will arrange to pre-

sent, proudly, this sum as a cheque to MIND in Beverley, in June.

Last but not least, thank you for all the support and kindness you have shown us during the past few weeks.....from the [54] cards and handwritten letters; to the anonymous, but most welcome, food packages that are mysteriously left and placed on our front doorstep – the latter; every one of them absolutely delicious!!!!

Thank you....

Kevin, Rusty and Olive.

Summer Fair 20th July

Hymns and Pimms in Church, followed by the Summer Fair at Carter's Barn and Hog Roast and Disco from 5.30pm at Carter's Barn

- Help needed before the Summer Fair and on the day, if you are able to help please contact Ruth (288422) or Sue 288485
- Tickets for the Hog Roast are available now and need to be purchased before 1st July. Adults £10 and children under 15 £5 available from Vicky Knocker at Carter's Barn.
- Children's Craft Sessions 6-7 pm on 4th and 11th July in church to decorate boxes to be shown at the Summer Fair. Please accompany your child/children to these sessions. If you re unable to attend the session you can collect a box from Ruth 5 Manor Farm Court to decorate at home with your child.
- Please keep selling the raffle tickets